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Baste & Banter 

Volume 32, Issue 6        June 2022 

This Month’s Speaker 

Dru Farrell – Sew Treasured Quilt Shop 
 
This month’s speaker, Dru Farrell, is one of our own local shop 
owner who is well known and loved in our community. Dru recently 
bought the former Primitive Gatherings shop and named her 
beautiful store “Sew Treasured”. 
 
Dru will be taking us on a journey of where she’s been and where 
she’s going in regards to her shop. Come and hear about Dru’s 
vision for her shop “Sew Treasured” located at 26855 Jefferson Ave, 
Suite D in Murrieta CA 92562.  
 
This time with our speaker is guaranteed to bring you laughs, a 
great story and all around good time! You will not want to miss it!! 
 

Please join us for dinner with Dru before the 
Guild meeting at Corner Bakery Cafe, located 
at 26440 Ynez Rd, Temecula, CA, at 4:30pm. 

 
Please RSVP to Karrie Dominguez by text 

(951-970-8452) or email 
(kdominguez17@hotmail.com). 
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President’s Page 

 Tuesday, June 14th 
6:30, Social Time 

7-9 Meeting 

 
Hello everyone, 
 
Happy June. The weather is warming up and summer is coming. And we are trying 
something new this month -- we are having a regular meeting with a speaker. Now 
I’m not sure how long it has been that our guild has held a fundraising event in 
June, but I know we have as long as I have been a member (since 2006.) I’m glad 
we can make this change and add another speaker, but I am a little sad because I 
always enjoyed our Basket Bonanza. Some years I won a lot of baskets and one 
year I didn’t win any, but I always had a good time. 
 
I am sure we all will have an entertaining time listening to our speaker this month: 
Dru Farrell from Sew Treasured Quilt Shop (formerly Primitive Gatherings) in 
Murrieta. I think she likes to talk even more than I do. 
 
Since we are having a regular meeting, don’t forget to bring any Show & Tell 
items that you want to share. Check out the rest of the newsletter for all the regular 
updates and please read the Philanthropy update to find out what they need help 
with. I do know they will be hosting the Market of the Mist table this month – so 
don’t forget your dollars! 
 
Hope to see you all at the meeting. 
 
Adriane Ridder 
VOMQG President 
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Susy Nash Jan 11, 2022 Lecture: Value of Colors, Shading for Depth & Dimension; 
Jan 12, 2022 Workshop: The Teeny Tiny Featherweight #5  
Susy has been a certified Laura Heine Instructor since 2018. Prior to that she was working in 
the healthcare field, but her love of quilting and creativity drew her to train as a Laura Heine 
instructor. In 2019, soon after finishing her training, she received a call from Laura herself 
asking if she would be able to teach in Costa Mesa, California. Susy was terrified but she did 
it and it went very well. That was the start of her teaching career. Since then, she has been 
off and running. She teaches several classes and workshops.   

Carrie Wilson Feb 8, 2022 Speaker: Fantabulous Backs 
Carrie has a huge assortment of color choices and fabrics from designers like Kim Diehl, 
Lori Holt and Kaffe Fassett; she will have available for purchase. She will share her 
knowledge to help give options for your next quilt. Please visit her website at 
fantabulousbacks.com.  

Shelley Swanland Mar 8, 2022 Lecture: Cathedral Windows and Beyond Trunk 
Show; Mar 9, 2022 Workshop: Cathedral Windows Sampler  
Shelley has been involved in quilting and embroidering since the 70’s. In the late 90’s she 
developed a technique for Cathedral Window quilts done entirely by machine. She has 
published two books and appeared on Simply Quilts and has had work featured in McCall’s 
Quilting, Quiltmaker, and The Quilter. She has designed quilts for RJR Fashion Fabrics and 
Robert Kaufman Fabrics.  

Lyn Brown Apr 12, 2022 Lecture: Modern + Traditional: Moditionals; 
Apr 13, 2022 Workshop: T-shirt Quilt  
Lyn Brown has been teaching quilting for more than 20 years. In 2000, she joined the faculty 
of North Orange County Community College District. Lyn taught five quilting classes a week 
for the college district, reaching over 200 students. Her projects came fast and furious, 
including swaps, mysteries, reproduction, and contemporary with a little bit of art thrown in. 
Her lecture, Modern and Traditional: Moditional Quilts, explores the modern movement in 
quilt making with an eye on tradition. There are many hallmarks of modern quilts. The 
Workshop will show you all the tricks of stabilizing, settings, and borders.  

Linda & Carl Sullivan May 10, 2022 Lecture: Got Colour? The Color Lecture; 
May 11, 2022 Workshop: Colour Bugs and Curves!  
Two techniques in one class! First, Linda will guide you through her liberating and fancy free 
slash ‘n sew technique while making cute colour bugs blocks – no ¼” seams to follow and no 
rules. Next, she’ll guide you through sewing perfect curves with her handy tips and tricks - 
you’re guaranteed to conquer your fear of sewing curves with no tears. Both techniques 
come together in one class while making this cute ladybug quilt!  

Dru Farrell Jun 14, 2022 Speaker: My Journey to Sew Treasured 
Dru . She will share her knowledge to help give options for your next quilt. Please visit her 
store at 26855 Jefferson Ave, Unit D,Murrieta, CA 92562 and the website at 
www.sewtreasuredquiltshop.com.  

Krista Moser Oct 11, 2022 Lecture: Diamonds are a Quilter’s Best Friend; 
Oct 12&13, 2022 Workshop: Bumblebee Blossoms  
Krista tells her story; how she started very young and went on to design her own quilts and 
patterns. She typically works in design concepts and color theory while showing different 
quilts. She loves to do Q&A if there’s time! It's always a crowd-pleaser.   

 

2022 Guild Program Presenters 

https://www.sewtreasuredquiltshop.com/�
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Photo 2 Photo 3 

Photo 5 

Photo 7 

Photo 6 

 
Block of the Month 2022: Block #6 
To get started, here are the fabrics you need: your focus fabric, two coordinating 
fabrics based on the colors in the focus fabric, and a white fabric. Pick ones that 
contrast with each other. Remember, all our blocks end up 12.5" X 12.5" (a 12" 
finished block.) These blocks are not due until September.  

Also, the Guild’s website and Facebook page should have a post directing you to the 
YouTube instructions for this block.  

Cut list -- For one block 
Fabric 1 (white fabric) -- Four 2 5/8" X 5 5/8" rectangles & one 7" square (cut on 
both diagonals to get 4 triangles) 
Fabric 2 (1st coordinating fabric—pink fabric in photos) --Two 6" squares, cut 
each square into two pieces by cutting on the diagonal 
Fabric 3 (2nd coordinating fabric – ex. is yellow fabric) -- One 2 ½" square 
Fabric 4 (focus fabric) -- One 6 ½" square (cut on both diagonals to get 4 
triangles) 
Assembling the block: Use a quarter inch seam 

• The first thing to do is to sew focus fabric triangles to white triangles, matching 
the 90° angles as in photo 2. Match edges on the side that will become the 
hypotenuse. The white triangle will be bigger. Do all four of these the same. If 
you switch the placement, you will be making a mirror image of the sample block 
– so keep that in mind when sewing. Press to the focus fabric. 

• Next sew fabric 2 triangles to the piece you just made 
matching the hypotenuses of the pieces and matching the 
corners at the focus fabric end. Press to fabric 2 as in 
photo 3. Trim the focus fabric edge to remove extra white 
fabric and make edge straight. Then as shown in photo 4, 
line up the focus fabric edge at the 5.5" line on the ruler 
and the white fabric edge at the 5 5/8" line and trim the 
excess from the edges of fabric 2. Do this for all four sub-
blocks.  

• Refer to photo 5, sew the rectangle of white fabric to the focus fabric 
side of these blocks. Press to the white. 

• Now with center piece (fabric 3), align one corner of this square with the top left corner of a 
rectangle (orient the rectangle so the white rectangle you just added is on the right. 
See photo 6) and sew a partial seam along top edge from the corner about 1.25". 
Press to the rectangle. Align the next rectangle along the fully sewn edge, 
matching corner of fabric 2 to center square and sew. Press and repeat with last 
two rectangles (photo 8). Finish the partial seam and press. 

• Now to square it up. Use your 12½" X 12½" square up ruler, place it over the 
block. Make sure there is fabric under all parts of the ruler and trim to 12½" X 
12½".  

 
 

Adriane Ridder & Shelly McNeely 
Block of the Month Coordinators 

Block of the Month 

Photo 1 

Photo 4 

Photo 8 

Link to YouTube Video 

https://youtu.be/-AWNg5gF00k�
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PHILANTHROPY IN JUNE 
 
Unfortunately, we were unable to meet for our Philanthropy work 
day in May due to some kind of water damage the Assistance 
League was dealing with.  We should be able to meet again as per 
schedule in June:  Saturday, June 25th at the Assistance League 
Meeting Room on Via Montezuma in Temecula.  We meet from 
10 to about 3:30.  Bring lunch, hydration, your sewing machine 
and tools if you plan to sew.  If you have a philanthropy project 
you’re working on, bring it.  If you don’t have a project, we can 
easily set you up with a kit for a child’s quilt.  We will also be 
cutting batting, and sewing backs and bindings. 
 
Lynn took a load of our guild donations up to US Vets at March last 
month and talked with our new administrative contact.  He says 
there is an urgent need especially for the following: twin bed sheet 
sets, bath towels and washcloths, and bathmats.  So for June, 
we’re focusing on those items:  sheet sets, pillows, bathmats, 
and towel sets.  Another thing they can use are those suction 
bathtub handles that look like an old telephone receiver.  (These 
were also repurposed by quilters as suction ruler grips—remember 
them?) These are really beneficial as a grab bar kind of thing in a 
tub.  These are most economically found at Harbor Freight, of all 
places.   
 
Many, many thanks for anything you can help us do for our vets. 
 
--Lynn, Ida and Ellen, 
Philanthropy 
 

Philanthropy 
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June 2022 Quilt Show News 

We are making great strides on organizing our guild’s 2022 Quilt Show and the events leading up 
to it, including the Grace Mellman library rotunda display and the quilt walk. 
 
Opportunities to support Quilt Show: 
 Auction Quilt donations (make and donate quilts with quilter’s share options - full donation or 
receive back 50% of the sale price). Contact Pat Jordan 
 Hand-made items to sell at show boutique. (same donation options as with auction) Contact:  
Sandie Hairgrove or Janice Emmerson 
 Volunteer to help in a variety of ways during the day of the Quilt Show on October 1st. Contact 
Maryruth Wilson 
 Your quilts to hang all over Old Town during the one day Quilt Show on October 1st.  Quilts 
previously displayed are welcomed. Contact:  Rita Dominguez 
 Small Quilts to hang in stores during the Quilt Walk taking place mid-September through Oct. 
1st Contact: Sheryl Eramo 
 Artists Exhibition Display in the Grace Mellman Library mid-September through Oct. 1st  
Contact:  Paula McGaugh 
 Participate in planning Quilt Show – attend monthly meetings.  Contact:  Maryruth Wilson 

 
We really appreciate your support, help, and generous contributions. 
Happy Quilting 
The Quilt Show Committee 

 
       Quilt Show Boutique Needs Donations!!! 

 
The Quilt Show is Saturday, October 1st and we need your help stocking our 
boutique. We would be delighted if all Guild members would look through your 
stash of fabrics and create at least one fabric or fiber related item, such as a 
small quilt, wall hanging, table runner, apron, duffle bag, bags, shopping tote, 
zippered pouches, cosmetic bags, pillowcases, or Christmas stockings, etc. 
Multiple items are greatly appreciated!  

 
We have included a Quilt Show Boutique Donation sheet for you to list your 
items and designate if you are requesting a rebate of 50% of the sale to cover 
your costs. 
 
Please turn in your items with the donation form at any of the guild meetings 
June-September.  The FINAL DUE DATE is September 17th as all items need 

to be inventoried and prepared for sale. 
 
We are also looking for 5 volunteers to help with the boutique on the day 
of the Quilt Show. If you have any questions, please contact Sandie 
Hairgrove or Janice Emerson. Thank you in advance for ALL your 
efforts. 

  

2022 Quilt Show 
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Quilt Auction Form 
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Quilt Show Display of Personal Quilts Form 
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Quilt Show Boutique Donation Form  



 

  Page 10 

 
 

 

The Big Bear Lake Quilters will be bringing their 
opportunity quilt to our June meeting. Bring a couple of 
extra dollars to buy some tickets to support our sister guild. 
I will be taking our opportunity quilt, Shakespeare in the 
Park, to one of their meetings in the near future. Don’t 
forget to see me at the meeting to pick up your packet of 
tickets if you still haven’t done so. See you at the meeting. 
Gloria Bachmann 
 

2022 Opportunity Quilt 

Fabric Exchange 

The theme for the month of June’s fabric exchange is Beach and Ocean: 
blues, greens, purple, turquoise, and pink 

 
 

For every FQ you bring you will receive 1 ticket. Please bring Quilt Shop quality fabric and 
please ensure the FQ has not been previously used. 

 
Thank you! Have fun! 

 
Tawnya 
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Market of the Mist 

Time to go through your stash! 
 

Do you have wonderful items and fabric you have never used? 
Have you ever said to yourself “why did I buy this?” Well these 
are the items we want you to bring to the Market of the Mist. 

 
Simply put a sticker with a suggested price and bring it to us to 
sell. Check with us at end of night to take home whatever is left, 

that’s it!  
 

100% proceeds go to the Guild, and members walk away with 
new treasures! Start going through your stuff and bring to our 

next sales night which will be in September. 
 

 Happy hunting! 

 
June Birthdays 

Laurie Gonzalez Jun 4 
Candice Dalton Jun 9 

 

June Birthdays 
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     POSITION    NAME       
Elected Positions:  
PRESIDENT     Adriane Ridder 
1st VICE PRESIDENTS    Laura Alvarado Karrie Dominguez 
2nd VICE PRESIDENT    Dene Ryan 
SECRETARY     Vanessa Prario 
TREASURER     Shelly McNeely Kristine Timm 
WAYS and MEANS    Maryruth Wilson 
PAST PRESIDENT    Shirley Brown 
 
Appointed Positions: 
ADVERTISING COORDINATOR  Sheri Eramo 
AMBASSADOR COORDINATOR  Marlene Oaks 
BLOCK OF THE MONTH COORDINATORS Adriane Ridder  Shelly McNeely 
CHALLENGE QUILT COORDINATOR  Vanessa Prario 
CORRESPONDENCE SECRETARY  OPEN  
DOOR PRIZE COORDINATOR   OPEN  
FABRIC EXCHANGE    Tawnya O’Herron 
FACILITY COORDINATOR   Laurie Gonzales 
FRIENDSHIP GROUP COORDINATOR  Paula McGaugh 
HOSPITALITY HOSTESS   Laurie Gonzales 
INTERNAL AUDITOR    Janice Emmerson 
JUNE FUNDRAISER EVENT   OPEN 
LIBRARIAN     Paula McGaugh 
MEMBERSHIP CHAIRS    Elaine Giometti Dorothy Ray 
MERCHANDISE COORDINATOR  Karrie Dominguez 
MONTHLY MINI COORDINATOR  Vanessa Prario  
NEWSLETTER EDITOR   Kristine Timm 
OPPORTUNITY QUILT CHAIR   Gloria Bachmann 
OPPORTUNITY QUILT MRKTG  OPEN 
PARLIAMENTARIAN    Charlotte Carpentier 
PET BED COORDINATOR   Ellen French 
PHILANTHROPY CHAIRS   Ellen French  Lynn Korito Ida Colvin 
PUBLICITY & PUBLIC RELATIONS  OPEN 
PRESIDENTS QUILT    Shirley Brown 
QUILT SHOW CHAIR    Maryruth Wilson 
QUILT SHOW ASSISTANT   Tamara Kope 
RETREAT COORDINATORS, 2022  Tawnya O’Herron & Mary Ann O’Herron 
RETREAT COORDINATOR, 2023  Tawnya O’Herron & Mary Ann O’Herron 
SCCQG REPRESENTATIVE   Dene Ryan 
SOCIAL MEDIA COORDINATOR  Carol Nanfito 
SHOW & TELL COORDINATOR  OPEN 
WEBSITE COORDINATOR   Michelle Clark 
WORKSHOP COORDINATOR   Laurie Gonzales 

2022 Board Members 
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Birthday Month Bring Door Prize Bring Snack Monthly Program 
January yes (plus Dec) yes (plus Dec) Speaker 
February yes yes Speaker 

March yes yes Speaker 
April yes yes Speaker 
May yes yes Speaker 
June yes yes Speaker 
July no (bring in Sep) yes Quilters “U” 

August no (bring in Sep) yes Philanthropy Sew 
September yes (plus Jul-Aug) no (bring in Oct) Guild Birthday Party 

October yes yes (plus Sep) Speaker 
November yes yes Speaker 
December no (bring in Jan) no Holiday Party/Potluck 

 

Snacks & Door Prizes 

Monthly Programs & Room Set-Up 

 Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec 

Program Speaker Speaker Speaker Speaker Speaker Speaker Quilters 
University 

Philanthropy 
Sew In 

Challenge 
Quilt Speaker Member 

Showcase 
Holiday 
Party 

Block of the 
Month  yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes yes no 

Challenge 
Quilt  yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes no no no 

Door Prizes  yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes yes no 
Fabric 
Exchange  

yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes yes no 

Library  yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes yes no 
Market of the 
Mist yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes yes no 

Merchandise 
Table  yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes yes no 

Monthly Mini  yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes yes no 
Opportunity 
Quilt  

yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes yes no 

Philanthropy  yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes yes no 

Refreshments yes yes yes yes yes yes yes yes 

yes 
Guild 

Birthday 
Cake (guild 
provides) 

yes yes 

yes 
Members 
Potluck 

Show and Tell  yes yes yes yes yes yes yes no yes yes yes no 
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Please Support Our Advertisers 
 
 
 

To Advertise in this 
Newsletter 

Please Contact: 
Sheri Eramo 
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Reminders: 
• General Meeting 
Feb. 12 
 
• Renew Membership, 
Bring form & $30 
 
• Sign up for  
Workshops 
 
• Bring US Vets 
Donation 
 
• Retreaters:  Bring 
Final Payment 
 
    

  
 

Reminders 
 

 
 

MISSION STATEMENT 
Formed in 1990, Valley of the Mist Quilters Guild is a non-profit charitable, 

educational and social organization in the Temecula Valley.  We promote the 
knowledge of, and appreciation for, all aspects of quilting and fiber arts with an 

active philanthropy program. 

 Valley of the Mist Quilters Guild 
27275 Ynez Rd. #435 
Temecula, CA  92592  

 
Newsletter Editor: Kristine Timm (krtimm@gmail.com) 

 
Website Co-ord.:  Michelle Clark (votmq@yahoo.com) 

 
http://www.valleyofthemistquilters.com 

 

Follow us on Facebook      

Our Meeting Times and Locations 
 

General Meetings 
Second Tuesday of the month 

6:30 pm social; 7:00 pm meeting 
Community Recreation Center 

30875 Rancho Vista Rd 
Temecula, CA 

 

Everyone Welcome! 
 

Exit the 15 Freeway at Rancho California Rd. and go East. 
Go to Ynez Rd. and turn right. 

Go to Rancho Vista Rd. and turn Left 
The CRC is approximately 1.5 miles on the right-hand side. 

 
 

Board Meetings 
Monday following General Meeting 

6:30 pm. 
Rancho Meadows Club House 

44501 La Paz Rd 
Temecula, CA 

http://www.valleyofthemistquilters.com/�
https://www.facebook.com/groups/892870144555085/�
https://www.facebook.com/groups/892870144555085/�
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